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Change Request Number: 12BON010 2.4.2.3 B2CC kelt ops

Date:  12 January 2012
Proposed by:  NOAA Fisheries and FPOM 

Location of Change:  2.4.2.3. B2 Corner Collector Operation.  

Proposed Change:  

a. Beginning on March 01, PH1 will be the priority powerhouse.  JMF personnel will enumerate steelhead/kelt passage at the JMF adult/debris separator.  If two steelhead/kelts per day are seen at the JMF separators for two consecutive days, with a total of 20 kelts counted, JMF personnel will notify the Control Room and Project Fisheries and the B2CC will be opened within an hour.  If PH2 units drop to one unit or less, the B2CC would be operated for 4 hours following the unit shutdown, before being closed.  If two or more PH2 units are operated for more than 4 hours, the B2CC will be reopened.  
b. Beginning on March 17, if two or more PH2 units are operated for more than 4 hours, the B2CC will be opened.  If PH2 units drop to one unit or less, the B2CC would be operated for 4 hours following the unit shutdown, before being closed.  
Reason for Change: See memo from Fredricks attached below.

Comments from others: 
Baus- "c.
The Corps will operate in the B2CC in compliance with Oregon Total Dissolved Gas Water Quality Standard."

If you have any other creative ways to deal with the 105/110 tdg as measured at WRNO prior to 1 april I am open. 

Fredricks had a thing or two to say about the TDG standards and requested  USACE to get a waiver starting 1 March.
Conder and Fredricks suggested 117% as the upper level.  Geist has completed a study that clearly says 117% is not a problem.  
Fredricks wants a waiver for March.  Baus said the water quality folks indicated the waiver would be renewed in 2014 and that would be a good time to include this request in the state waivers.  
Baus asked if there are other options for reducing TDG.  FPOM suggested the priority for closure to meet TDG limits would be Bays 1, 18, B2CC.  The ITS would not be closed since that is the route of passage for fish.  The 2011 actions are not appropriate for 2012.
Klatte provided the historical background.  Fredricks provided a recommendation for inclusion in the FPP.  FPOM generally approved with the exception of BPA, which needed to have internal discussions.  Current operation is PH2 priority with 2/2/20 trigger.  The ITS at PH1 has been studied but the issue now is if you operate PH2, how do you provide protections for kelt.  Klatte has been advised to recommend PH1 priority with 2/2/20 to open the B2CC and leave it open.  CRITFC and NOAA said no.  Fredricks said the trigger makes no sense if you do not have PH2 operating.  Wright clarified that we are rolling over the 2011 FPP.  Bettin says “roll-over” doesn’t really apply since this isn’t part of the court order.

Tony Norris joined FPOM to further discuss BPA’s position.  He suggested it is rare we have low flows in March.  Usually both powerhouses are operating.  Fredricks said all PH1 units are available right now.  T. Norris said the test of the ITS was done so there would be a safe route of passage for fish with a reduction in the B2CC operation.  There was discussion about the trigger and why it isn’t valid if PH2 isn’t priority.  Fredricks says there isn’t enough of a sample size if PH2 isn’t priority.  BPA argued that if you can’t meet the trigger then there are not enough fish in the river.  Kruger and Fredricks argued that this misses the point.  There are still fish moving through PH2 that need to be protected.  Fredricks said this is why he chose the hard date because historical data indicated that would be when the trigger would be met and the B2CC would be opened.  The B2CC is for the protection of the fish using PH2 when two units or more are operating.  He is willing to discussion the runtime of the units but not just ignoring the PH2 operation.  BPA indicated they will likely prefer the past operation of PH2 priority with triggers for turning on the B2CC.  They believe there is more justification for the trigger than a hard planning date.  Fredricks said the date is based on the past data.  BPA asked what fish, and their status, we are protecting.  He wants to know if these fish are listed and if there is a harvest on them.  

Kruger said ODFW supports NOAA’s position.  

Lorz commented that CRITFC is still upset about the addition of the 20 fish to the trigger, which was not every vetted through FPOM nor was any justification provided.  Kruger and Lorz made it clear the 20 was not agreed to, it was imposed.

Klatte said ODFW is tagging steelhead now so next year we will have more data.

Record of Final Action:  Bettin still needs to get BPA approval.  This will be finalized at the February FPOM.  Baus will work to acquiring a short term agreement for two years and work to include March in the 2012 waiver renewal.    
8 March 2012 FPOM- The FPP will reflect the PH2 priority with 2/2/20 trigger.
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